
  Bourne Westfield Primary Academy 
School Council Meeting 29.3.23 

Hannah (year 3) suggested a Sensory After School Club.  She felt that activities such as 

kinetic sand and lamps, music and cuddly toys may be popular.  Mrs Pinchin said she would 

put this suggestion to Mrs Goodwin as she was not present today. 

Many classes would like another copy of the meeting dates – they will be attached to the 

notes 

OPAL FEEDBACK 

Mrs Main answered many suggestions from this meeting: 

Tennis balls? – Mrs Main explained that when all areas are being used, different activities 

such as ball games will be introduced on a rota 

Wheelie Wednesday? – Mrs Main explained that a small selection of scooters will be 

introduced after Easter, BUT we need to test their usage before anyone will be asked to 

bring their own 

Freedom Friday?  -  this will need to wait until the storage of wellies and the change over to 

shoes has been solved. 

MRS MAIN SAYS ANY SUGGESTIONS WELCOME – HOW CAN CHILDRENS SHOES BE KEPT 

DRY WHILST THEY ARE WEARING THEIR WELLIES? 

Trampolines? – Mrs Main apologised that these will not be allowed as they cause too many 

injuries. 

Go Karts? Mrs Main felt that these would be good – but where will we get them from?  

Ziplines?  Mrs Main said that she did have some rope so when the weather was slightly 

better they could construct something perhaps? 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

Isaac McClean offered to write a letter to the school kitchen asking why there is no 

pepperoni on the lunch menu now and why did they always give cake as a pudding?  Could 

there be more variety? 

OBSTACLE COURSE 

Mrs Pinchin repeated the request for designs!   

An Obstacle course was suggested by school council to raise money for Don’t Lose Hope.   

This may take place in Mental Health Awareness Week – 15th May, 2023.  This would raise 

the understanding that physical health and fun with friends has an impact on good mental 

health 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON Wednesday 26th April, 2023 at 2.30 p.m. 

 


